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From: Biance Schoeman
To: "Norm Hill"
Cc: "Kate Madsen"
Subject: RE: Gleeson Quarries Hui with Waahi Whaanui Trust - 26 January 2021_ Feedback
Date: Thursday, 28 January 2021 9:35:59 PM
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Hi Norm,
 
Thank you for always willing to assist and going the extra mile.
Yes, that would be great, we urgently need to get fill area 5 consultation closed out, a formal
response from Iwi and a decision from Council otherwise the quarry would need to stop
operations.
 
Please let me know what we can do to assist.
 
Kind regards,
 
Biance Schoeman
Planner – Paua Planning


 


From: Norm Hill <norm@tehira.co.nz> 
Sent: Thursday, 28 January 2021 8:42 PM
To: Biance Schoeman <biance@pauaplanning.co.nz>
Cc: 'Kate Madsen' <kate@pauaplanning.co.nz>
Subject: Re: Gleeson Quarries Hui with Waahi Whaanui Trust - 26 January 2021_ Feedback
 
I will do my best. Been in council meetings al day. Just got home after training so I will need to do
it first thing in morn. 
 
I have always endeavored to help and get things over the line so I will get something to you just
for fill area 5 tommorow. 
 Is that ok?
 
 
 
Get Outlook for Android


From: Biance Schoeman <biance@pauaplanning.co.nz>
Sent: Thursday, January 28, 2021 2:22:01 PM
To: Norm Hill <norm@tehira.co.nz>
Cc: 'Kate Madsen' <kate@pauaplanning.co.nz>
Subject: RE: Gleeson Quarries Hui with Waahi Whaanui Trust - 26 January 2021_ Feedback
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Kia Ora Norm,
 
Just wanted to check whether we are still on track to receive something tomorrow in order to
potentially close out the consultation for FA 5 to submit to Council?
 
Please let me know if there is anything that I can assist with.
 
Kind regards,
Biance Schoeman
Planner – Paua Planning


 


From: Norm Hill <norm@tehira.co.nz> 
Sent: Wednesday, 27 January 2021 12:59 PM
To: Biance Schoeman <biance@pauaplanning.co.nz>
Cc: 'Kate Madsen' <kate@pauaplanning.co.nz>; 'Shawn McLean'
<shawn.mclean@gleesonquarries.co.nz>; 'Hori Awa' <hori.awa@whanui.org.nz>
Subject: RE: Gleeson Quarries Hui with Waahi Whaanui Trust - 26 January 2021_ Feedback
 
Yes kei te pai.
 


Norm Hill
Cultural and Environmental Specialist 


  021 80 6652
  norm@tehira.co.nz
  17 Grange Ave – Hamilton 3200


 
 
 


From: Biance Schoeman <biance@pauaplanning.co.nz> 
Sent: Wednesday, 27 January 2021 12:55 PM
To: Norm Hill <norm@tehira.co.nz>
Cc: 'Kate Madsen' <kate@pauaplanning.co.nz>; 'Shawn McLean'
<shawn.mclean@gleesonquarries.co.nz>; 'Hori Awa' <hori.awa@whanui.org.nz>
Subject: RE: Gleeson Quarries Hui with Waahi Whaanui Trust - 26 January 2021_ Feedback
 
Kia Ora Norm,
 
Thank you for the quick confirmation.
Apologies for the typing error, I was hoping that the OOS might be ready by Friday 29 January
2021 (February only has 28 days )
Even if this is only for FA5. Please let me know if there is anything that I can assist with to have
the OOS as soon as possible.
 
Apologies for the confusion.
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Kind regards,
Biance Schoeman
Planner – Paua Planning


 


From: Norm Hill <norm@tehira.co.nz> 
Sent: Wednesday, 27 January 2021 12:13 PM
To: Biance Schoeman <biance@pauaplanning.co.nz>; Hori Awa <hori.awa@whanui.org.nz>
Cc: 'Kate Madsen' <kate@pauaplanning.co.nz>; 'Shawn McLean'
<shawn.mclean@gleesonquarries.co.nz>
Subject: RE: Gleeson Quarries Hui with Waahi Whaanui Trust - 26 January 2021_ Feedback
 
 
Teenaa koe Biance.
 
Yes, thanks, the notes capture our conversation this morning as reflected in the meeting
discussion with Te Roopa Putaiao at Waahi Whaanui Trust yesterday.
 
I have added our CEO into the email for transparency purposes on progressing the relevant
workstreams.
 


Yes, I will send through a OOS by Friday 29th, which needs to be circulated via TRP first.
 
Naaku nei
 


Norm Hill
Cultural and Environmental Specialist 


  021 80 6652
  norm@tehira.co.nz
  17 Grange Ave – Hamilton 3200


 
 
 


From: Biance Schoeman <biance@pauaplanning.co.nz> 
Sent: Wednesday, 27 January 2021 12:03 PM
To: Norm Hill <norm@tehira.co.nz>
Cc: 'Kate Madsen' <kate@pauaplanning.co.nz>; 'Shawn McLean'
<shawn.mclean@gleesonquarries.co.nz>
Subject: RE: Gleeson Quarries Hui with Waahi Whaanui Trust - 26 January 2021_ Feedback
Importance: High
 
Kia ora Norm,
 
Thank you for the feedback from yesterday’s hui.
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I am sorry to hear that only a few members attended as I know that you spend  a lot of time
preparing and scheduling these meetings.
 
My understanding of our discussion and the way forward is:


You presented the Presentation we send through (email below) which included the quarry
fill area 5, quarry regional renewals and quarry deepening application.
No specific concerns or issues were raised by the members opposing the proposals.
Questions were raised about the wetland drainage, written warning and Gleeson’s
response/mitigation.
The next steps required as agreed to by the members are:


An offer of service will be drafted (by yourself) detailing the services and costs
associated with the members and yourself representing WWT and attending Hui’s.
The offer of service will be submitted to the Applicant for approval/agreement.
Once agreed, the offer of service will be provided to all members of the WWT in
order to ensure internal alignment and collaboration to work together on
proposals.
The agreed offer of service will allow (1) a formal closeout and response for FA5
and (2) the continuation of services such as drafting the CIA for the quarry
deepening.


 
As discussed, although the three proposals (FA5, Regional renewals and quarry deepening) all
relate to the quarry and the quarry operations, we do not want FA5 to be held up by the
renewals and deepening should this still require more discussions with the members and
drafting of the CIA. When drafting the offer of service, can you please consider this and should
the best approach be to split the offer of services in order for FA5 to be closed out asap, that
would be greatly appreciated. All three proposals are however critical for the continuation of
the quarry operations.
 
Please confirm whether the key points outlined above is correct. Would we be able to receive
the offer of service by Friday 29 February?
Time is running out for the quarry as there are only certain activities that can happen before
winter.
 
Your assistance and support is appreciated.
 
Kind regards,
Biance Schoeman
Planner – Paua Planning


 


From: Biance Schoeman <biance@pauaplanning.co.nz> 
Sent: Tuesday, 19 January 2021 11:41 AM
To: 'Norm Hill' <norm@tehira.co.nz>
Cc: 'Kate Madsen' <kate@pauaplanning.co.nz>; 'Shawn McLean'
<shawn.mclean@gleesonquarries.co.nz>; 'Mark Pelan' <mark.pelan@gleesoncox.co.nz>



mailto:biance@pauaplanning.co.nz

mailto:norm@tehira.co.nz

mailto:kate@pauaplanning.co.nz

mailto:shawn.mclean@gleesonquarries.co.nz

mailto:mark.pelan@gleesoncox.co.nz





Subject: Gleeson Quarries Hui with Waahi Whaanui Trust - 26 January 2021_ Draft Presentation
 
Ata mārie Norm,
 
Hope you are well.
Please find attached the draft presentation to be presented and discussed at the Hui next week
(26 January 2021) for your review and comment.
We have focused the presentation on the quarry resource consents – Fill Area 5, the renewal
consents and the proposed deepening of the quarry.
 
Please feel free to give us a call should you wish to discuss in more detail.
Your assistance is greatly appreciated.
 
Kind regards,
Biance Schoeman
Planner – Paua Planning


 


From: Biance Schoeman <biance@pauaplanning.co.nz> 
Sent: Monday, 11 January 2021 10:38 AM
To: 'Norm Hill' <norm@tehira.co.nz>
Cc: 'Kate Madsen' <kate@pauaplanning.co.nz>
Subject: FW: Gleeson Quarries Hui with Waahi Whaanui Trust - 17 December 2020
 
Kia ora Norm,
 
Ngā mihi o te tau hou.
May 2021 be a blessed and prosperous year for you and your family.
 
We are refreshed and excited to work on resolutions to resolve any outstanding matters in order
to progress on the Gleeson resource consent applications.
 


Application Status
Fill Area 5 Attached is the final draft of the minutes for the Hui held on 17 December


2020. Would it be possible to please confirm whether you endorse the
attached and that the resource consent application for FA5 can move
forward.


Managed Fill Any updates yet on a possible Hui date to meet and discuss this application?
We are anticipating feedback from the Council within the next two weeks
about the wetland assessment.


Quarry
Deepening


The application to deepen the quarry as briefly discussed at 17 December
2020 Hui, was lodged on 18 December 2020. If we could discuss this
application at the next possible hui it would be greatly appreciated as the
quarry needs this consent in order to access the material for the
continuation of the quarry as soon as possible.
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Regional
consents


These consents are the replacement consents that allows the quarry to
continue operating. At the moment we are addressing the s92 matters raised
by the WRC. One of matters that we need to address is the CIA – can you
please assist with the progress of the CIA.  


 
We appreciate all your support and assistance with the application and facilitating the Hui’s.
 
Please let me know if there is anything that we can assist with.
 
Kind regards,
Biance Schoeman
Planner – Paua Planning


 


From: Biance Schoeman <biance@pauaplanning.co.nz> 
Sent: Tuesday, 22 December 2020 12:03 PM
To: 'Norm Hill' <norm@tehira.co.nz>
Subject: RE: Gleeson Quarries Hui with Waahi Whaanui Trust - 17 December 2020
 
Attached with proposed changes in track changes.
Please let me know if okay then I can finalise.
 
Biance Schoeman
Planner – Paua Planning


 


From: Norm Hill <norm@tehira.co.nz> 
Sent: Tuesday, 22 December 2020 11:16 AM
To: Biance Schoeman <biance@pauaplanning.co.nz>
Subject: FW: Gleeson Quarries Hui with Waahi Whaanui Trust - 17 December 2020
 
Just need to add Ngatiki ( and marae ) name to the minutes as she supported our position also.
 


Norm Hill
Cultural and Environmental Specialist 


  021 80 6652
  norm@tehira.co.nz
  17 Grange Ave – Hamilton 3200


 
 
 


From: Ngatiki Nikau <ngatikz@hotmail.co.nz> 
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Sent: Tuesday, 22 December 2020 10:39 AM
To: Norm Hill <norm@tehira.co.nz>
Subject: Re: Gleeson Quarries Hui with Waahi Whaanui Trust - 17 December 2020
 
As I only see Norman Hills name in the report. Please have them acknowledge My
Marae and your Marae please.


Nga mihi


Get Outlook for Android
 


From: Ngatiki Nikau <ngatikz@hotmail.co.nz>
Sent: Tuesday, December 22, 2020 10:36:13 AM
To: Norm Hill <norm@tehira.co.nz>
Subject: Re: Gleeson Quarries Hui with Waahi Whaanui Trust - 17 December 2020
 
Tena koe Norm, 
 
I tautoko the minutes but could they also acknowledge the Marae (Te Papakainga o
Matahuru Marae and Kaitimutimu Marae) koira.
 
Ngatiki Nikau
Te Papakainga o Matahuru Marae
 


Get Outlook for Android
 


From: Norm Hill <norm@tehira.co.nz>
Sent: Tuesday, December 22, 2020 9:19:08 AM
To: Ngatiki Nikau <ngatikz@hotmail.co.nz>
Subject: FW: Gleeson Quarries Hui with Waahi Whaanui Trust - 17 December 2020
 
Anei.
 
Can you review the minutes and provide your whakaaro.
 
I will then send off to TWWG members.
 
Naaku nei
 


Norm Hill
Cultural and Environmental Specialist 


  021 80 6652
  norm@tehira.co.nz
  17 Grange Ave – Hamilton 3200


 
 
 


From: Biance Schoeman <biance@pauaplanning.co.nz> 
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Sent: Monday, 21 December 2020 12:58 PM
To: Norm Hill <norm@tehira.co.nz>
Cc: 'Shawn McLean' <shawn.mclean@gleesonquarries.co.nz>; 'Kate Madsen'
<kate@pauaplanning.co.nz>; 'Mark Pelan' <mark.pelan@gleesoncox.co.nz>
Subject: RE: Gleeson Quarries Hui with Waahi Whaanui Trust - 17 December 2020
 
Kia ora Norm,
 
Thank you for all your efforts in scheduling the hui held last week.
Please find attached the draft notes for your review and attendees register.
 
I will be sending the presentation of the meeting to Wikitoria today. Are you happy for me to
include the draft notes in her email as well?
 
Please let us know if you need any assistance organising the next hui to discuss the remaining
resource consent application (regional renewals, quarry deepening and managed fill). Shawn is


only available from the 5 -13th of January. The rest of us are flexible in January for meeting dates,
depending on who you want to be present.
 
Have a great festive season with your family and Meri Kirihimete.
 
Nga mihi aroha,
 
Biance Schoeman
Planner – Paua Planning


 


From: Biance Schoeman <biance@pauaplanning.co.nz> 
Sent: Thursday, 17 December 2020 10:53 AM
To: 'Norm Hill' <norm@tehira.co.nz>
Cc: 'Shawn McLean' <shawn.mclean@gleesonquarries.co.nz>; 'Kate Madsen'
<kate@pauaplanning.co.nz>; 'Mark Pelan' <mark.pelan@gleesoncox.co.nz>
Subject: RE: TOR for Te Roopu putaiao 17 December 2020
 
Kia ora Norm,
 
Please find attached the presentation for the meeting this afternoon.
The layout of the presentation is similar to the previous one presented but only focuses on Fill
Area 5.
 
We have not changed slide 6 & 7 relating to Cultural Impact Assessment as previously included
by you.
 
See you this afternoon.
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Kind regards,
Biance Schoeman
Planner – Paua Planning


From: Norm Hill <norm@tehira.co.nz> 
Sent: Sunday, 13 December 2020 1:12 PM
To: Kate Madsen <kate@pauaplanning.co.nz>
Subject: FW: TOR for Te Roopu putaiao
 
fyi
 


Norm Hill
Cultural and Environmental Specialist
<image003.png>
  021 80 6652
<image004.png>
  norm@tehira.co.nz
<image005.png>
  17 Grange Ave – Hamilton 3200
 


 
 


From: Norm Hill 
Sent: Sunday, 13 December 2020 12:55 PM
To: 'Tangaroa Whitiora' <txw11@hotmail.com>; Ngatiki Nikau
<ngatikz@hotmail.co.nz>; 'terukenga@hotmail.com' <terukenga@hotmail.com>;
George Paki <hgpakii@gmail.com>; 'Bruce Berryman' <dabruza01@gmail.com>;
Hone-Haunui Rapana <honehaunuirapana@hotmail.com>
Cc: huirama.matatahi@gmail.com; Hori Awa <hori.awa@whanui.org.nz>
Subject: TOR for Te Roopu putaiao
 
Kia ora taatou
 
Following numerous emails and attempts to consolidate all members ( new and old
) I am calling a meeting for Te Roopu Putaiao for this Thursday 17 December at
1pm at Waahi Whaanui Trust.
 
The key agenda items will be:
 


Review of Te Roopu Putaiao Terms of Reference
Presentation by Paua Planning for Gleeson and Cox Fill area 5 application
General environmental update and planning for 2021


 
I have previously sent the Gleeson and Cox CIA for the managed fill, alongside other
associated information.
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Therefore please send in a representative of  your marae if you as the primary rep
cannot make the meeting.
 
Naaku nei
 


Norm Hill
Cultural and Environmental Specialist
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  17 Grange Ave – Hamilton 3200
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